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MEA wishes you and your family a Happy and Prosperous 2005!

We look forward to your active participation in making this a productive year for all of MEA’s ventures. 

	Membership Drive

Please take a moment to send in your membership dues for 2005.

Please be proactive in encouraging growth in our membership. 

Introduce MEA to your friends.

Please welcome our new members and help us improve our student-membership.

Together, let us make the century early in 2005!


	Spring Picnic:

Saturday, April-16, 2005

At Bear Creek Park
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	Sheshakriya

Thank you for all your support.

We have met our goals for our scholarship-fundraiser for 2004.

The play has been well received.

Many Thanks to all the crew at United Artists of Houston and other MEA-members who toiled hard to make it a grand success!

Please thank the area-businesses that support our Project.



	MEA requests all members to join the Tsunami Relief effort of any reputable organization, on an individual basis.



	
	MEA Committee members for 2004:
	

	James Phillip                (281)265-4152 
	        Koshy Abraham         (281)492-2981
	      Prafulla Pillai                     (281)597-1933

	Rajendran Raghavan   (281)913-7246
	        Sibi Kuruvilla              (281)412-0127
	      Suresh Jacob                    (281)288-3064

	
	        Swarup John              (281)685-5052       
	

	Email: meahouston@yahoo.com


	
	Online: www.meahouston.org




s



	JOSEPH T. JOSEPH, P.C.

C E R T I F I E D  P U B L I C  A C C O U N T A N T

Joseph T. Joseph

8303 SW. Freeway                                    Tel: (713)271-3300

Suite 335                                                   Fax: (713)270-7048

Houston, TX 77074                        email: josecpa@aol.com
	ABRAHAM THOMAS

281-561-8458

ALAMO TRAVEL 

Domestic & International 

“HERE WE CARE”

435 FM 1092, Suite U-1
                          Office: (281) 261-3000

Stafford, TX 77477

                 Fax: (281) 261-8232
Abrahamt2001@hotmail.com
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	A+ Auto Repair
Complete Auto Repair

Foreign & Domestic Cars

Computerized Diagnosis, Transmissions & Body-work

Call Shaji: (713) 775 6234

13001 Bissonet St., Houston, TX 77099

(281)530 7574


If undelivered, please return to:
Prafulla Pillai

For Malayalee Engineers’ Association (MEA), Houston

14223 Edinburgh Ct.

Houston, TX 77077






























MEA Houston: 2005 Membership Form


�  Name: ___________________________________________________  email: ______________________





 Home Address: _________________________________________________________________________





                           _________________________________________________________________________





 Tel#  (home): ______________________________    (work / cell):  _______________________________





 Employer: _____________________________________________________________________________





 Hometown in Kerala: ____________________________________________________________________





    Do you wish to block your contact information from being published and/or distributed? (check) Yes__  No__





Please mail with check ($25 payable to MEA Houston) to: Rajendran Raghavan, 4207 Brookshadow Dr., Kingwood, TX 77345.








Looking Ahead…





Over the past few years, MEA has evolved a little in the scope of its activities and membership. We are now better aware of our potential and limits, drawing from our experiences so far.


Our Scholarship Project has matured into a methodized process but we need to setup a network of contacts in keralam whom we can use every year for candidate-verification process, which currently takes a lot of time and effort. We also need to improve and establish ties among faculty at most major colleges for this purpose. One important sector where we have much room to improve is in mentoring our scholarship recipients. We need to be in frequent contact with them and provide them with timely assistance as and when needed. Three of our awardees are in their final year, the time when these students can use some guidance for their projects and electives. We may need to figure out a way to accomplish this with a pool of members who have the willingness and can find time to spend on one or more student/s through the four years of their curriculum. 


We have made contact with the student communities at the local universities and they have participated in some of our events last year. It should be our priority to maintain a healthy relation with the student groups and encourage them to take active part in MEA’s projects. We need to continue with our Lecture Series at the University of Houston.  


We also have great possibilities in expanding our membership-base in the greater Houston area and forging working relations with similar groups in Texas and elsewhere.


Our annual operating expense increases with our activities and currently we need a paid membership ($25) of 100 to make ends barely meet. We have made that magic number the past couple of years, albeit with quite a bit of effort from the committee members. It may be time to ponder about how we can be more secure in meeting revenue targets to support our operations.


Please mark your calendars: our 2005 Spring Picnic is scheduled for Saturday, Arpil-16th at Bear Creek Park.








Scholarship Update: 2004





Four years have passed, since we instituted the Scholarship Project. At first, we collected the funds from within MEA and had one sponsor from outside MEA.  It is good to see that more MEA members have come forward to sponsor scholarships over the years. This year, we have four sponsored scholarships, two of them from our members. Pradeep N.K. sponsored ‘P. K. Karunakaran Memorial Scholarship’ while Nalinan and Prafulla Pillai sponsored ‘Rajamma Memorial Scholarship’ from among MEA members, this year. We have also received generous donations from a couple of other MEA members this year. Rajeev Madhavan from California sponsored a scholarship, after becoming aware of the significance of such assistance to a few deserving students.


It is also very gratifying that local businesses have been very supportive of our efforts over these years. This year, we found a sponsor and more in Apna Bazaar and Swad Catering, a malayalee-owned grocery store in Missouri City (Murphy Rd. @ Cartwright). In addition to sponsoring a scholarship, Apna Bazaar also took care of printing flyers and food service for our fundraiser event, ‘Sheshakriya’.


We raised $16330 from the event not including sponsorships, bringing our net income after expenses to $10805.


We received over 200 applications this year, despite having stringent terms for qualification. The scholarship committee has made a shortlist of 18 after evaluating these applications. Almost all of the students in the shortlist have been contacted by telephone / email and the final phase of detailed evaluations are being done at this time. As part of this process, we do a direct verification using our contacts in keralam, who visit the homes of the students selected for the final round of evaluation. It would be of tremendous help if you have friends or family in keralam who can help in this effort, especially if they can visit the northern parts of keralam. Kindly contact a committee member ASAP. if you can help.








Committee for 2005





Many of you may already know the fine folks who will be in charge of MEA-affairs for 2005, by now. An election at the GBM during our Fall Picnic with some carefully administered methods of gentle, humane persuasion thereafter found us this set of courageous folks whose visions and strengths will give us an exciting year of MEA activities in 2005. As with last year, we have a member from the previous committee providing assistance to preserve continuity; Prafulla Pillai (Thankam) takes on this responsibility in 2005. Please help the new committee make 2005 a productive and remarkable year.


The Committee for 2005:


Anil K. Nair		281 477 0231


Dennis D’Cruz		281 565 7399


Hariharan P.		281 985 3339


Harikumar Aiyappan	281 759 7964  


Martin Varghese		281 345 1982


Priya Harikumar		281 759 7964  





MEA becomes 501-c(3)





The State of Texas has approved the amended ‘Articles of Incorporation’ of MEA to include education, scientific and charitable purposes within the meaning of Section 501-c(3) of the Internal Revenue Code. Accordingly, the Secretary of State has issued the Certificate of Amendment on 12/30/2004. The next step is to send a copy of the State’s Certificate of Amendment to IRS for their acceptance for income tax exemption. As per Mr. Joseph T. Joseph (our accountant), this is retroactive from 2004 and donors to MEA scholarship funds may take income tax exemption when filing 2004 tax returns. In accordance with IRS guidelines, MEA will soon issue receipts for charitable gift/donation for amounts $250 or above.


This will hopefully make fundraising for our Scholarship Project easier in the future. Please keep in mind that many employers have a policy of matching their employee-contributions to charitable organizations; do check with your employer and utilize this policy to help maximize our funding potential. Also, many employers may provide additional funding for such scholarship provisions in engineering schools.


Maintaining the 501-c(3) status efficiently will require some minor changes to the MEA organizational setup, whereby we now have a 3-member board of trustees whose primary responsibility is record keeping. Each trustee will serve for 3years with one member changed/elected every year. The current trustees, nominated by the GBM of Sept-17th are Joyce John, Sagar Vidyasagar and Joseph T. Joseph.


This has been a process in the works for a few years now, each year we managed to get a little closer, but never quite got to the final phase. Many thanks to Nalinan and Koshy who have spearheaded the process to a fruitful completion this time.








The Year in Review 





We’ve had an active year with a variety of events, in 2004.  The year started with the Spring Picnic on March-20th at Tom Bass Park, which over 75 people attended. We put the turf to test at the park the whole day, with a game of cricket, volley-ball, tug-of-war and a few imaginative races that saw pairs hopping with their limbs-tied, others running almost scared with teeth fiercely clamped on a spoon with a lemon rolling in it, needless to say that it was a day well spent with people on the verge of a hysterical appreciation of unbridled fun.


MEA was able to start on what is intended to be a series of lectures at local universities, with a presentation by Sagar Vidyasagar at the U of H on April-17th. We hope to continue with holding similar events every semester or year, as often we can find suitable speakers. Please contact our University Liaison in the committee if you like talking about what you would like to do at work and how great it would turn out, then.


MEA-Nite 2004 drew a healthy crowd of around 200, at the Durga Bari Auditorium on the 24th of April. We had an evening of great entertainment and good food that showcased talents in MEA-family and some newfound friends at TAMU.


On Sept-17th we had a lively presentation by Dr. Errol Wirasinghe on ‘The Art of Making Decisions’, which proved to provide useful insights to all of us in optimizing such process used in our daily life at work and home. This was followed by a GBM, which initiated formal procedures to make MEA fully compliant to be a 501-c(3) organization as recognized by IRS.


Then came the Fall Picnic on Oct-31 at George Bush Park near Alief, when we tried some of the old tricks from Spring Picnic along with pumpkin carving in the spirit of Halloween. We also started selling tickets for ‘Sheshakriya’ at this picnic.


With an undiminished aim to enlighten the MEA-flock even more, we had another talk on ‘Wills, Trusts, Asset-protection and Taxes, Medical POA’ by Raymond Davis, Atty. at Law, at Mayuri Restaurant, which had us thinking about death and its aftermath over a fine dinner.


The last event (Nov-26) of the year was the most important one: the fundraiser for our Scholarship Project. This was by far, an event that demanded relentless and dedicated efforts from many of our members. It was very heartening, to see our folks come together to make this a wonderful success. This year, we undertook to stage a malayalam play, which demanded much more in terms of time and effort, than previous years. The crew at United Artists, who brought the play to life, have endured many, many days of practice and it showed in the quality of its presentation, which was well appreciated by all. Many of our members helped out in many ways, from production-chores to soliciting advertisements and selling tickets. This was truly a remarkable team-effort that we can be proud of. Kindly thank the local businesses that have helped us with advt-revenue for these events, when possible.











_1167220510.vsd

_1113064511.psd

